
               
              

Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting   

Minutes 

May 11, 2017 

7:00 PM  Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, President, called the meeting to order. 

Announcements: 
*The Board meeting will be Thursday, May 18, 2017 at Maravilla. 
*There are 71 members present tonight.  Two new members are also present. 
*Sue Kadner: Sue received a request for someone to hand quilt a wall hanging.  If any 

members are willing to do this, please contact Sue. 
*Sue Kadner:  Someone contacted Sue looking for Candice Burton.  If anyone knows 

her, please contact Sue. 
*Toilet paper rolls are needed for the July picnic. 
*Bonnie Epperson needs suggestions for the 2018 Quilt Show name which will be 

celebrating the 30th anniversary of the guild. 

Parliamentarian:  Sue Orfila 
Voting for new Board and Committee Chairpersons is taking place tonight.  Members 
present should be sure to turn in their ballots. 

Committee Reports 

Santa Barbara Fair:  Darilyn Kisch 
Darilyn reported on the Santa Barbara Fair.  Four quilts were entered.  She encourages 
more participation in the Fair next year.  The children Fair attendees enjoyed the fidget 
quilts.  Tickets were sold for the Opportunity Quilt.  Packets made by the public are 
available through Community Quilts. 

Community Quilts:  Carol Barringer 
*Fidget quilts are due in June.  Many are on display tonight.  Fifty have been made.  
Sixty are needed. 
*Carol asks for a volunteer to please assume the Chair of Community Quilts.  As of now, 
no one has volunteered. 

Workshops/Programs:  Mary Maxwell 
*Jane Connor will be tonight’s speaker and she will conduct the workshop tomorrow at 
Grant House Sewing Machine Store in Santa Barbara.  There are 3 spots left in this 
workshop. 
*Catherine Redford will be the speaker for June.  On June 7th, a volunteer is needed to 
pick her up from her 3:50 PM flight and take her to dinner.   
*Most speakers want to be in town for 2 nights. 
*Mary asked for a volunteer to set up the tables at the June meeting in her absence. 



Opportunity Quilt:  Carol Fay and Sue Kadner 
*Packets of tickets are available tonight.  Please pick them up and sell them. 
Tickets are $1.00 or 6 for $5.00. 
*Volunteers are needed to transport the quilt to various events which include the “June 
Quilt Run” on June 2, 3, and 4th. 

Block of the Month:  Marty Frolli 
*The winner of tonight’s Block of the Month is Penny Valentine.  She takes home 28 
“Churn Dash” blocks. 
*”Star of Hope” is the pattern for next month.  Colors are purple and green and 
instructions can be found on the web site. 

Show and Tell 
Rita Hardin 
Paulette Ley 
Heather Georgakis 
Carol Fay 
Maria ? 
Ranell Hansen 
Annette Gonna 
Bee Saunders 
Susan Katz 
Isabel Downs 

Break – Break and refreshments 

Door Prizes:  Elizabeth Jenquin 
Members were thanked for their contributions.   
The winners of the baskets were: 
#1 Betty Kelly 
#2 Ruth Valens 
#3 Rochelle Schneider 



Election Results:  Sue Orfila, Parliamentarian 
Sue announced that a new Board has been elected for 2017-2018 and thanked everyone 
who volunteered.   

Board: 
President:      Linda Boynton de Sepulveda 
VP Programs:     Cathe Hedrick 
Treasurer:    Joan Watts 
Recording Secretary  Sam Mcilrath 
Corresponding Secretary Sue Orfila 
Speaker Liaison Co-Chairs  Mary Maxwell, Carole Kennedy 
Workshop Coordinators  Francine Smith, Shirley Morrison, Margaret Dear 
Parliamentarian   Pamme Mickelson 
Membership   Annette Goena 
Public Relations   Sue Kadner  

Committees:  
Block of the Month  Marty Frolli, Rochelle Schneider 
Challenge    Pam Holst, Edalee Keehn, Barb MacCallum, Darilyn Kisch 
Coast Lines Distribution  Mary Ringer 
Coast Lines Editor  Heather Georgakis 
Coast Lines Layout  Jacqui Hamlet 
Committee Quilts   Vacant 
Door Prizes    Elizabeth Jenquin, Linda Kriss 
Library    Carol Hart and Knotty Threads 
Quilt Show 2018   Bonnie Epperson 
Opportunity Quilt   Carol Fay 
Opportunity ticket sales  Vacant 
Refreshments   Ginny Lawliss 
Satellite Group Coord.  Darilyn Kisch 
SCCQG Representative  Linda Boynton de Sepulveda 
Webmaster    Bonnie Barber 
Welcome Committee  Dee Johnson 

Program:   
Speaker:   
Jane Connor has been sewing since she was 3 years old.  She has a background in 
design and has taught at Community College.  She spoke about machine 
embellishments. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM. 

Respectfully submitted: 
Carole Kennedy 
Recording Secretary 


